VOLUME 40

December 2015

Issue 6



The President's Message

Hello!

First, I would like to thank Claudia Lowe for filling in for me while I was out of town during our last meeting. Claudia was ready and willing when I asked her to lead our last meeting and I heard she did a great job

I would like to remind everyone of the upcoming annual Christmas gathering at the Hoyt's on December 13! Every year it is well-attended and such a fun "meeting". While no official Footprinter business is conducted, it is uplifting to just be with those we enjoy the company of. Ray and Larna are wonderful hosts and I know this year will be no exception.

Also, please remember that at our January meeting, I will be

giving out the Lake Tahoe Resort Package to the person who

has recruited the most members to our group. I am looking forward to seeing who the winner will be!

Once again, my appreciation to Claudia and Celeste and I will see all of you at the Hoyt's.



It's The 2015
Christmas Party
at Ray & Larna
Hoyt's Home
Please Call
Yes or No
ASAP

by 12/09
for the
12/13
Gathering
Ray Hoyt 267-4355
E-mail rhoyt@charter.net
Or RSVP via website
at: http://cyfootprint.org

From the Secretary—Treasurer

At the last dinner meeting on Nov. 19th, we had seven No Shows – people who advised me that they were going to attend, but did not show up and did not let me know that they were not going to show up. We use the number of reservations made to determine the count given to the venue. This count constitutes a guarantee. We are usually able

to adjust the guarantee with "eleventh hour" changes if notification is given of changes in plans. The situation at the last meeting resulted in our having to pay for a number of dinners that were not consumed. It is really important that we minimize and hopefully eliminate this type of problem. Please, if you make reservations to attend and plans change, let me know so we can adjust the count with the venue.

Some of you may remember a former chapter member, Tom Prettyman, who was a 10+ year chapter member. I just heard that Tom passed away on November 11, 2015. He had been an investigator for the Naval Investigative Service (forerunner of the current NCIS) at Naval Air Station, Fallon, NV.

Next month's Potluck Details:

My wife Larna and I will again host the annual Christmas Potluck at our home. It will be held on Sunday, December 13, 2015 starting at about 2:00pm. Please bring your favorite finger food, salad,

dessert, or whatever. As for the location, we live at 1355 Sanden Lane, in the Johnson Lane area. From Minden/Gardnerville, go north on US395 to Johnson Ln, turn right (east) and proceed for about 2 miles to Vicky Ln. Turn left (north) and proceed to Sanden Ln. Turn right (east) and proceed just

past Sylvia Ln to 1355. From Carson City/Sunridge/Indian Hill, go south on US395 to Stephanie Way, turn left (east) and proceed about 2 miles to Vicky Ln. Turn right (south) and proceed about 2 blocks to Sanden Ln. Turn left (east) and proceed just past Sylvia Ln to 1355. Any problems, call me at 267-4355. Please use the usual RSVP system so we will know how many people to expect. Be safe.



Vice President's Staff



From the 1st Vice President

Hello Fellow Footprinters,

2015 is almost over. Everyone has been so gracious about having three meetings in a row in Carson City. Thank you for your understanding. The Nugget has proved to be a good host to our club, providing us with what we needed to have enjoyable meetings. Now we are in for a change.

December 13th Ray and Larna Hoyt are hosting a Christmas Party at their home. They have done this as long as I can remember. I hope everyone can attend because it is a wonderful way to celebrate the holiday, enjoy good food, drink and camaraderie. For our new members it is a great way to get to know everyone.

Please let Ray and Larna know if you can attend. It is a potluck in the afternoon, so please bring something you would like to share. Usually they can really use finger foods (sandwiches, meatballs, meat & cheese, veggie tray etc.) salads and desserts are also welcome. Ray will have more information in his newsletter article.

Our January meeting will be at Carson Valley Inn; so please mark your calendars for Jan. 21, 2016.

I hope everyone had a very happy Thanksgiving.





December Birthdays

| Kathleen Slavin | 12/08 |
|----------------------|-------|
| Evangeline McCracken | 12/13 |
| Ross Spinner | 12/21 |
| Karen Plamenig | 12/22 |
| Sandra Hawk | 12/29 |
| Philip Miller | 12/31 |



From the 2nd Vice President

Hello Fellow Footprinters,

We had a good turnout for our November meeting, it was good to see everyone.

Lora Myles, the attorney with the Carson and Rural Elder Law Program had a great presenta-

tion. Her tips and tactics for avoiding scams, fraud and frivolous credit charges were very helpful and applicable to all of us. I hope all of you had a fabulous Thanksgiving with family and friends and I look forward to seeing everyone at the Hoyt's home on December 13th for their annual Footprinters Christmas party



Paul

NOTE FROM YOUR DISTRICT GOVERNOR ARCHIE MARCUM

Greetings to all Chapter #72 Footprinters:

May Thanksgiving and Christmas fill your homes with joy, your hearts with love, and your lives with laughter; and best wishes for a New Year filled with peace, happiness and good health.

Remembering you with warm wishes for a bright and beautiful holiday season.

Love and God bless.

District 2 Governor Archie and Jill Marcum (Member, Carson Valley Chapter #72, Inc.)



Archie



2nd VP Paul Howell together with Guest Speaker Lora Myles Attorney with the Carson and Rural Elder Law Program









Rural and Elder Law Attorney Lora Myles discussing various scams perpetrated on the elderly



Sheriff Ken Furlong discussing Detective LeGros' contributions that earned him our Special Recognition Award



Warren and Bev Thayer



Carson City Sheriff Ken Furlong presenting his candidate Detective David LeGros with our Special Recognition Award for his services performed that were above and beyond the normal call of duty this past year



Bill and Sandy Harding



CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

| 1991-92 | BillDepew, | 2000-01 | Fred Hersey |
|---------|-------------------|---------|-----------------|
| | Charter Member | 2001-02 | Clay Hill |
| | deceased | 2002-03 | GradyGoodwin |
| 1992-93 | Doug Tucker | | deceased |
| | deceased | 2003-04 | Dorman Dane |
| 1993-94 | Eston "Red" Baker | 2004-06 | Phil Kasper |
| | deceased | 2006-08 | Larry Gray |
| 1994-95 | Bill Shay | 2008-10 | Claudia Lowe |
| 1995-96 | Ray Hoyt | 2010-12 | Bayan Lewis |
| 1996-97 | Lon A. Curtis | 2012-13 | Charlene Spinne |
| | deceased | 2013-14 | David Aymami |
| 1997-98 | Elza Turkington | 2014-15 | Mike Rhoades |
| | deceased | | |
| 1998-99 | Bob Minton | | |
| | | | |

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION, INC. CARSON VALLEY CHAPTER #72 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

| President | Ron Pierini | 783-0602 |
|--------------------------|-----------------|-----------|
| 1st Vice President | Pat Smith | 265-5332 |
| 2nd Vice President | Paul Howell | 266-4127 |
| Secretary-Treasurer | Ray Hoyt | 267-4355 |
| Sergeant-at-Arms | George Lamonica | 265-5555 |
| Immediate Past President | Mike Rhoades | 7 83-8094 |
| Grand Director | Larry Gray | 783-9759 |
| 3 Year Director | Bayan Lewis | 882-8068 |
| 3 Year Director | Bill Peters | 901-2671 |
| 2 Year Director | Phil Kasper | 267-5365 |
| 2 Year Director | Claudia Lowe | 267-5630 |
| 1 Year Director | Betty Miller | 782-7935 |

BOARD APPOINTMENTS

Newsletter Editor Larry Gray 783-9759 Chapter Webmaster Don McRoberts 267-0025



Visit our Chapter on the web at: http://www.cvfootprint.org



1999-00 Rodney Snead deceased

IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72 P.O. Box 2242 Minden, NV 89423 D E C 2015

To:

